

The School Board of Sarasota County, FL www.SarasotaCountySchools.net 1960 Landings Blvd., Sarasota, FL 34231 941-927-9000 • Fax 941-927-2539

October 24, 2016

Sarasota Coalition on Substance Abuse (SCOSA) Mr. Paul Sutton, Executive Director P.O. Box 50815 Sarasota, FL 34232

Mr. Sutton,

Pursuant to the terms of our Interagency Agreement dated November 4, 2014, I am writing to provide thirty (30) days' notice of termination of this Agreement. At this time, we believe it is best that the management of the Sarasota Against ViolencE (SAVE) grant be brought back to the School District.

At the end of Grant Year 2 (9/30/2016), the Finance Office has determined that there are \$316,012.11 of Federal grant funds remaining in SCOSA's custody. We are requesting that no further grant funds be expended by SCOSA for this grant. Any encumbrances or outstanding obligations must be completed no later than November 30, 2016 with all remaining funds returned to the District along with a reconciliation between the amount remitted and the balance above. In addition, any items purchased on behalf of the grant such as curriculum/books, test kits, etc. must be returned to the District.

Your prompt attention to the items above is greatly appreciated. If you have any questions, please contact Karen Rose, Executive Director of Middle Schools at (941) 927-9000 ext. 31152 or karen.rose@sarasotacountyschools.net.

Sincerely,

Lori M. White Superintendent

on m. White